Galesburg City Council
Monday December 13, 2010

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from September meeting were read and Caswell motioned to approve them as read and J. Halvorson seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Voltz motioned to approve them and Johnson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 261.22, Mark Johnson 45.74, Ottertail Power 363.89, Jane Halvorson 271.22, Jeff Voltz 528.10, Mark Johnson 528.10, Dan Caswell 548.89, Rick Halvorson 541.79, Traill County Highway 356.74, AmeriPride 47.21, and Ottertail Power 373.56.
Utility account:  Ottertail Power 91.30, Ken Voltz 240.11, Deborah Nobliski 62.03, USPO 23.66, Ottertail Power 79.79, Brager Disposal 830.75, Voltz Fix It 143.94, Ken Voltz 368.00, and ND Public Health 16.00
Johnson motioned to approve the bills and Caswell seconded.

Old business:  Looking at getting grant to start replacing the water meters and the program that will help with billing and reading these new meters.  Hall rental fee will stay at $50 per event.

There is a leash ordinance for the city of Galesburg. This ordinance will start being enforced.  We are having too many dogs wondering the streets.

New business:  KRB Gravel has won the Bid for the snow removal in town. Snow removal will not start until we give them a call to start removing. The city will also not be charged until the plow is in city limits.

Ordinance P-2 has been written and this is the first reading. City council members and the mayor will be given a pay raise. Ken Voltz and Deborah Nobliski will also get pay raises.

Mark Johnson resigns from working in the Hall.  Marie and Virgil Hamm has voluntierd to take over the upkeep of the city hall.

Larry Rieniets has had his Beer/Liquor License renewed for another year. This license can be revoked at any time.

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  November meeting will be held on January 10th at 7:00 pm.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
